
From: Whittaker, Frank M <Frank.M.Whittaker@wv.gov>  

Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 3:32 PM 

To: Thornton, Tammy S <Tammy.S.Thornton@wv.gov> 

Cc: Hamrick, Joshua R <Joshua.R.Hamrick@wv.gov>; Harper, Linda B <Linda.B.Harper@wv.gov>; 

Chestnut, B.J <B.J.Chestnut@wv.gov>; Totten, Mark L <Mark.L.Totten@wv.gov> 

Subject: RE: Emergency Hauling request Kingwood Landfill 

 
Ms. Thornton, 

 

Your request for emergency leachate hauling from the Kingwood Landfill to Kingwood Wastewater 

treatment plant is approve for a period of not more than 60 days from this communication. Please 

follow all emergency procedures outlined in the Purchasing Division Procedures Handbook, and forward 

all supporting documentation to this office within 30 days of this approval for completion of the 

emergency contract. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Frank Whittaker, Assistant Director 

West Virginia Purchasing Division 

2019 Washington Street, East 

Charleston, WV 25305 

Phone (304) 558-2316 

frank.m.whittaker@wv.gov 

 

 

 

 

From: Thornton, Tammy S <Tammy.S.Thornton@wv.gov>  

Sent: Thursday, February 18, 2021 2:17 PM 

To: Whittaker, Frank M <Frank.M.Whittaker@wv.gov> 

Cc: Hamrick, Joshua R <Joshua.R.Hamrick@wv.gov>; Harper, Linda B <Linda.B.Harper@wv.gov>; 

Chestnut, B.J <B.J.Chestnut@wv.gov> 

Subject: Emergency Hauling request Kingwood Landfill 

 
Attached is an emergency request for leachate hauling at the Kingwood 

Landfill.  
 
 
Thank you! 
 
Tammy S. Thornton, Assistant Chief 
Administrative Services - Business Operations Office  
WV Dept. of Environmental Protection 
601 57th Street S.E. 
Charleston, WV  25304 



Phone (304) 926-0499 x 41140 
Fax (304) 926-0491 
tammy.s.thornton@wv.gov 
 

 

 










